
22nd September 2023 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It was wonderful to spend this morning in Church with Early Years, Key Stage 1 and 
their parents and carers at our annual service to welcome our new Early Years children. 
The children sang and shared what makes School special for them as Nursery take the 
first steps in their journey with us. 

 

We were also delighted to welcome our new Diocesan Director of Education, Mrs. Gill 
Booth into School this week. She had a lovely morning meeting the children and staff 
and having a tour of the School. 

 

Following the success of the Masterchef competition last year, Mr. Bell, the Pele Trust 
Chef, in conjunction with Geordie Bangers, the local sausage company, is launching a 
competition to design a new sausage filling. The winner will have their sausages made 
professionally by Geordie Bangers, get 5kg of their sausage for home and have it put on 
the Pele Trust menus. It’s time for our budding chefs to get busy! 

 

I would like to remind parents of the two Church run events coming up - the ceilidh and 
messy church. You are cordially invited to attend if you wish. 

 

Could I also remind you that dogs are not allowed on School premises (even if being 
carried)  and I would be grateful if you have a child in Year 1 or Year 2 that you do not 
let them climb on the wall outside the classrooms to prevent potential accidents. 

 

In order to safeguard and protect the children we would ask that they do not wear smart 
watches to School. This includes watches which can either record video, audio, take 
pictures, connect to apps or the internet. Many thanks for your co-operation with this. 

 

Please check out the additional dates which have been added to the calendar for the 
coming year. I would remind parents that these dates are subject to change. Further 
dates will be added as time goes on. 

 

Well done to Year 1  with the best attendance this week with 97.9%.  

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time. 

 

‘Whatever you do work at it with all your heart’  

        Colossians  3:23 

Class Attendance Class  Attendance 

Reception (Owls) 94.7% Year 3 (Gibside) 96.7% 

Year 1 (Wallington) 97.9% Year 4 (Lindisfarne) 96.2% 

Year 2 (Cragside) 93.2% Year 5 (Bamburgh) 95.9% 

  
Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
91% 



Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

The Lost Son in Year 1 

This week in RE Year 1 have been focusing on the parable ‘The Lost Son’.        

After listening to the parable and discussing the meaning behind it the children 

used puppets to retell the story.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Year 2 at the Welcome Service 

This morning, Year 2 went to St. Andrew's Church to take part in the Welcome 
Service. The children spoke and sang beautifully. Well done Year 2. Thank you to 
the parents who helped us to walk to and from church safely.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



Ukuleles  in Year 3 

Year 3 thoroughly enjoyed their first ukulele lesson with Mr Reay this week. They 

learnt how to hold the instrument correctly and started to learn their first notes - 

well done Year 3!  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Learning about Phishing in Year 4 

In computing this week, we have been learning about online safety and the  
meaning of the term ‘phishing’. Ask your child to explain the term to you and what 
they would do if they received a 'phishing' email. We also discussed our digital 
footprint and how important it is to keep our identify private when we are online. 
The children began creating posters to help others understand this very important 
message.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Colour Palettes in Year 5 

This week Year 5 have had an enjoyable Art lesson. We have been making our 
own colour palettes using red, yellow and blue. Our focus this week has been to 
recreate Mediaeval stained glass windows and we discussed how during this time 
period they were limited with the amount of colours they could use.   

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Place Value in Year 6  

After completing our Place Value unit in maths, we ended the week in Year 6 

with a recap of addition and subtraction. Over the coming weeks we will be work-

ing on all four operations. Addition and subtraction questions have now been set 

up on Sumdog, and extra optional content has been added to Google Classroom, 

for those who are keen to practise their skills! Well done Year 6 on another     

hard-working week.  

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Lego Club Competition 

Lego Club had a really tricky challenge this week where the children had to work 
together to build the tallest free standing tower that they could. 

It took a lot of thought and careful design as well as their expert building skills. 

I am sure you will agree they have done an amazing job. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 
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Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 



 

Dates for your Diary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Please note that these dates are all subject to change. 

 Further dates will be added as they are confirmed.  

 If you require further information about an event please do not hesitate to 
 contact the School Office. 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 

Tuesday 26th September 

2023 
Phonics Workshop for Early Years Parents - 5pm 

Tuesday 3rd October 2023 Year 4 visit to Arbeia Roman Fort 

Thursday 5th October 2023 
Year 6 Open Evening at Ponteland High School    

5.30pm-7.30pm 

Wednesday 18th October 

2023 
Year 6 visit to Nissan 

Friday 20th October 2023 Sports Leader Training  

Tuesday 24th October 2023 Flu Vaccinations 

Wednesday 25th October 

2023 
Year 1 visit to Wallington Hall 

Friday 27th October 2023 
Harvest Festival (Early Years and Key Stage 1) at 

Church 9.30am 

Friday 27th October 2023 Harvest Festival (Key Stage 2) at Church 10.15am 

w/c Monday 30th October 

2023 
HALF TERM 

Wednesday 13th December 

2023 
Christmas Dinner Day 



 

 

 

Whatever you do work at it with all your heart  

        Colossians  3:23 


